
 
 

 
 

 
INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION OF MINECRAFT ARCHITECTS 

 
 

OFFICIAL STATEMENT TO THE COMMONWEALTH OF AUSTRALIA 

 

16th September 2018 

 

Dear Mr. HairyToad, 

 

 It is with the deepest regret that we inform you that the Human Resources Division of the 

IAMA General Assembly has voted to fail your internship. This means that as of today, you are no 

longer a member of the IAMA and will not be able to participate in any proceedings within the internal 

bodies of the organisation, in accordance to Chapter III, Section 2, Article 3 of the Charter of the 

IAMA. 

  

 This decision, however harsh it may be, could be justified by mainly two factors. Firstly, our 

members have failed to see any improvement from you in terms of your general conduct, and activity, 

even after your demotion, caused by multiple offenses to the Code of Conduct previously. Not only 

have you provoked members of the IAMA numerous times after your demotion, you have shown 

little signs of activity, both in-game, and on the Discord channel. 

 

Secondly, we were shocked, and disappointed by the fact that despite claiming to be 

“Australia”, you lacked a flagship map in which you work on. There is little transparency in pertain 

to your progress and for such we do not see how you may be beneficial to the IAMA; or how the 

IAMA may be beneficial to you. It is paramount that members openly discuss their in-game progress 

because, as mentioned in the preamble of the Charter, the IAMA acts as a forum, and forums work 

best only when its members are willing to participate in constructive discussions. 

 

We hope you understand the reasons behind this decision and we wish you all the best in 

your future developments in Minecraft. 

 

Regards, 

IAMA Executive Council 


